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l'ennemi du journaliste

By DAVID B. CORBIN
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

Union Catholic claimed eight
individual champions and
breezed to it’s fourth straight
Union County Championship at
Hub Stine Field in Plainfield on
May 15 and 17. The Vikings fin-
ished with a total of 139, well
ahead of second-placed Scotch
Plains-Fanwood at 68. Westfield
placed eighth with a 25 total and
Cranford finished 14th with five
points.

The Vikings took top honors in
five of the eight events on the

May 15, beginning with Oba
Animashaun, who crossed first in
the 400 intermediate hurdles in
53.98. Teammate Serge Gilbert
finished third at 56.71 and Raider
Quincy Sanchez finished seventh
at 58.83.

Raider junior Kobe White had a
great first day. After finishing
fifth in the 100 meters with a
time of 11.17, his adrenalin car-
ried him to first place in the long
jump with a personal-record (PR)
leap of 21-5.25.

“By a whole foot! Coach said
that my ‘hand time’ was a 10.93

(100 meters). That was a PR too
for a ‘hand time’, so I was all
pumped up and said I had to do
what I had to do in the long
jump,” said White, who would
compete in the 200 and 4x400
on Day 2.

“On his final jump after he ran
the 100, he came back pumped
up, hit the board and got up
there and got a great jump,” said
Raider Head Coach Rich McGriff.

Vikings Jordan Jimerson at
10.78 and Steve Franco at 10.98
finished 1-2 in the 100 meters.
Raider Quaryee Bull took fifth in
the long jump with a leap of 20-
4.5 and Cougar Tim Colter placed
seventh at 20-3.

“He felt that he was in a little bit
of a slump, but the 10.78 did it,”

WHITE WINS LONG JUMP, 3RD IN 200, 5TH IN 100 BULL WINS TRIPLE JUMP, 5TH IN LONG JUMP

Vikings Get 1st, Raiders 2nd at Union County Boys Track
said Viking Head Coach Mike
McCabe of Jimerson.

Big things were anticipated in
the loaded 1,600 race, but in the
end, Viking Andrew Ghizzone had
a late surge to nose out Linden’s
Bryan Cabral and Summit’s Leland
Jones 4:21.16 to 4:21.71 to
4:21.88, respectively. Raiders
Alex Livornois at 4:25.5 and Joe
Dzuback at 4:26.57 finished 5-7.

Viking Sean Brennan won the
discus with a toss of 167-5. Raid-
ers Rashan Gary at 151-5 and
Dan Van Brunt at 134-9 placed
3-6, while Cougar Rob
O’Shaughnessy placed eighth at
129-5. Viking Brian Sagendorf
placed first in the javelin with a
throw of 177-4, followed by Blue

Devil Mike Bryk at 163-10. Raid-
ers Van Brunt at 155-6 and Mike
Daszyk at 149-10 placed 4-5,
while Cougar Troy Kettler placed
sixth with a throw of 147-8.

“We are running well right now.
Alex took a fourth in the 16.
Rashan is third in the discus and
Danny Van Brunt is in sixth. I
think they are all excited about
being here in the county champi-
onship. We have a better team
than we have had in a few years.
I think they want to show that
they are,” Coach McGriff said at
the end of Day 1.

Viking Ken Evely (from Scotch
Plains) finished second in the
400 meters with a time of 50.34
and Raider Merlin Edmonds fin-
ished seventh at 51.75. Bryk took
third in the high jump with a
height of 5-10, followed byProbitas Verus Honos

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2

Story on page 11

of The Westfield Leader


